
All Guild meetings are held at the Bob Duncan 
Center, 2800 S. Center St., Arlington, TX 76014.  
Meetings begin at 6:30pm with check-in and 
networking time. The guild business meeting 
begins at 7:00, with the speaker following. 
WORKSHOPS ARE HELD ON SELECT 
WEDNESDAYS FOLLOWING THE GENERAL 
MEETING AT:  
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The Quilting Bee 

Our February Speaker 

From the lakes of Minnesota to 

traveling the globe in the US 

Navy, Maria Hall has become a 

successful Master Quilter who 

has won several awards across 

Texas and Oklahoma as well as 

an appraiser of hundreds of 

quilts. She stays busy in her 

recently opened studio in Highland Village with time 

out to travel with her husband and volunteer 

with Salvation Army Lewisville and Quilts of Valor. 

Maria is a fun, dynamic speaker. About her 

presentation, One Block, 12 Quilts, she says, Ī 

challenged myself over the past year to take just one 

block and each month use that block to create a 

different quilt. Same block, completely unique quilts, 

from just changing color schemes, block settings, 

sizes or borders. I have quilted them differently with 

different batting to show even more variation.° Her 

lecture encourages quilters to look differently at 

patterns and blocks they did not immediately fall in 

love with to see the potential in ANY pattern. The 

program will ignite your sewing Ĝre and stir your 

creative juices!  

 

Īt®s All in the Sashings!°  

Do you have a set of blocks that you 

just can®t decide what to do with? 

Join us at the March 2020 General 

Meeting as Barbara shares a series 

of quilts and tops that feature blocks 

set with sashings and cornerstones. 

Some are simple and others are 

more involved with secondary designs created 

within the sashings and cornerstones. See side 

by side examples of the same setting and study 

how different they look based on the blocks and 

fabric choices. Features approximately 25 quilts 

and tops in a mix of styles including appliquĄ and 

pieced quilts. 



2020 whb![5 a/ 5hb![5 
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We are down to our last packet of 
challenge fabric for the Ronald 
McDonald challenge. 
However, I encourage you to enter 
into the non-challenge fabric 
category! 
Let's see if we can break last year's record of 30. 
These Ronald McDonald House quilts directly 
impact the needs of families by providing the 
comfort of home while reducing the stress and 
burden of the children's illness. 
Remember quilts are due in May, but I'll take them 
now until May. 
Please refer to the website for the 2020 guidelines 
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Calling all Miniatures! 

We are on the push again for miniatures - 

however, we are not allowed to enter as 

many as we did last year!  Let®s start out 

with one mini per person per category and 

then if we can accept more mini's, I will let 

you know. Thanks so much  for understand-

ing. Any we receive over our limit will be 

placed in the Quilt Show booth for sale.  

    Regular mini's - no block larger than 4" 

square Ĝnished - machine or hand quilted. 

Minimum of 9 blocks unless it is a whole 

cloth or medallion style quilt. Quilt cannot 

exceed more than 24" on one side. 

    Nancy Pink Challenge Mini's -  no block 

larger than 3" square Ĝnished - must have 

at least 9 blocks, either hand or machine 

quilted. Must be 75% pink. Cannot exceed 

24" on any one side. 

From the President: 

What a wonderful trunk show Sheila Parry 

shared with our members in January! I left so 

inspired!  

I appreciate how well our members 

accommodated the changes in floor plan. 

Welcoming visitors and new members, as well 

as involving all members in the activities of our 

guild, is a priority for us.  

Things I'm looking forward to in February: 

 ̈exchanging my heart mug rug 

 ̈finishing my Ronald McDonald quilt (how 

about you?) 

 ̈prepping snacks for my month (H) 

refreshment duties 

 ̈Maria the Quilter (she's quite a character) 

 ̈dropping off donations for Safe Haven 

 ̈hanging with my homies in Dear Jane 

 ̈deciding which quilt to enter into the North 

Texas Quilt Festival 

Your list might look different, but I hope you 

have something to look forward to as well. See 

you in February! 

Debbie Hood 



North TX 2020  
Quilt Show   

Ḡuild Booth NEWS°    
QGOA Guild Booth is calling on every kind 
of craft talent -- not just sewing and quilting, 
but anything that is homemade such as 
knitted and crocheted items, homemade 
jewelry, wood working, painting, paper 
crafting, spool, and button crafts. Think 
items a quilter would use or unique items 
that a shopper would buy and give to a 
special someone. Some ideas include: 
scissor fobs, pin cushions, needle catchers, 
all kinds of different bags, name badge 
holders, items for kids, tooth fairy pillows, 
bibs, mug rugs, potholders, thread catchers, 
check book covers, eye glass holders, 
pillow cases, table runners, iron cases, 
luggage tags, slippers, casserole carrying 
cases, aprons, jewelry, small paintings, wall 
hangings, greeting cards...the list is endless.  
  Kathy Hester and Lea Bailey (a new 
member) will be the 2020 booth 
coordinators. Be sure to stop by the Q̄uilt 
Show Booth° table at the monthly guild 
meetings for ideas, kits and patterns for 
suggested items. Donations can be brought 
to the monthly Guild meetings and dropped 
off at the GUILD BOOTH Table.  
REMEMBER! QGOA is a Non-ProĜt 501(c)
3 organization. We have donation 
receipts upon request.  
  Popular items are things that will be useful 
to Quilters.  
Listed below are some links with patterns 
and ideas of easy things to make. Feel free 
to share any patterns / ideas you may have.  
http://www.threadingmyway.com/2014/06/
ten-free-zippered-pouch- tutorials.html 
https://www.sewwhatalicia.com/how-to-sew-
an-easy-zipper-pouch/ 
https://www.patchworkposse.com/zipper-
bag-tutorial-52-ufo-quilt-block-pick-up/ 
https://www.thetartankiwi.com/2012/11/
sewing-case-tutorial.html 
https://www.sewwhatalicia.com/how-to-
make-a-totebag-in-15-minutes/ 
https://totebagfactory.com/blogs/news 
https://www.patchworkposse.com/zipper-
bag-tutorial52-ufo-quilt-block-pick-up/ 

http://www.craftpassion.com/zipper-card-
pouch/2/ 
http://www.handmadiya.com/2015/10/linen-
zipperbag-tutorial.html 
http://www.threadingmyway.com/2014/06/ten
-freezippered-pouch-tutorials.html 
http://www.coolcrafts.com/diy-tote-bag-
patterns/ 
https://crazylittleprojects.com/easy-tote-bag-
tutorial/ 
http://rescuedpawdesigns.com/2015/07/29/
market-totebag-crochet-pattern/
#.VblNM_lViko 
https://www.theblondielocks.com/diy-tassel-
tote/ 
https://placeofmytaste.com/diy-tote-bag-
using-fabricnapkins/ 
http://agataria.blogspot.com/2011/03/folded-
owl.html 
OR follow this board on Pinterest https://
pin.it/jieĜykg3tlmi2 

QGOA VOLUNTEER HOURS 
January 2020 
Volunteer hours reported by our Guild 
members in January totaled 641.  
Thanks to all of our members who give so 
unselĜshly of their time. The following Guild 
members reported their hours at this month®s 
meeting for activities in December such as 
Linus, Veteran &  Ronald McDonald quilts, Safe 
Haven, hospital projects, accounting, library, 
programs, Snowball Express, web page: 
Debbie Hood, Cindy Bergman, Joyce Clark, 
Jolene Mershon, Penny Kilpatrick, Barbara 
Cain, Janice Farris, Judy Liston, Ruth Lloyd, 
Kara Overman, Gayle Krengel, Ella Rushing, 
Gloria Speakman, Pat Hall, Sharon Ligon, Karen 
Raschio, Linda McPherson, Debra Ware, 
Elizabeth Cooper, Lisa Bradshaw, Karen 
Scribner, Christine Weiss 
If you don®t see your name on these monthly 
lists, be sure to add your hours to the log 
sheets at the General Meetings, or Ĝll out the 
volunteer form on-line and send it to 
irishrose102003@yahoo.com, so that your time 
will be counted as well.  
Know that what you do for others is greatly 
appreciated and we want to celebrate all your 
efforts. 



HI All,  February 2020. Don®t know of the rest , but it 
is great to be alive. Project Linus meets the 2nd 
Thursday of the month at Westminster Presbyterian 
Church on Trail Lake in Ft. Worth. We meet from 
9:30 ² 2:00ish. We bring our machines and sew 
together quilt sandwiches and attach labels, build 
blocks, take a lunch and have show and tell and just 
enjoy the pleasure of sewing for the courageous 
families that endure treatments and hospitalization 
in Tarrant County .  
  This month we would like to offer special thanks to 
these folks for their beautiful work:  Jolene Mershon
(kit fairy), Gayle Lacerda, Janice Farris, Robbie 
Colley, Judy Liston, Billie Brecheen, Tory 
Shwartzwelder, Elizabeth Carr, Sheila Kinsey, Cindy 
Bergman, Phyllis Borton, Helga Smith, Debra Ware, 
Kara Overman, Pat Hall, Randa Dillon, Veronica 
Mowery, Pat Owens, (Polka dot princess) Nancy 
Spell, Janice Mowery (fleece/flannel fairy), Susan 
FitzGerald, and Anonymous. If I have missed 
including you, please forgive and it is of assistance 
to me if you attach your name to your donation. 
Thanks for your help .FYI: one day at Quilt among 
Friends Gayle brought two tops to turn in, Nancy 
Spell grabbed them and turned them in last 
Thursday, beautifully quilted and bound. You all are 
just incredible. I say again,° Quilters are the best!° 
  There is a large list of facilities that Linus 
contributes to each month. Our chapter lead 
reported that just the Tarrant County chapter 
donated over 5000 quilt/blankets locally in year 
2019. Linus also receives a huge support from local 
quilt shops, Quilt among Friends, Must Love 
Fabrics, Suddenly Sewing just to list a few. Thank 
you for the support from these generous shop 
owners and friends please give your support to 
them in appreciation for their kindness to our local 
children. 
  Please kiss your kids today for the blessing of their 
health.  
As a reminder, the hospitals require some 
measurements.  
For smaller kiddos please make them 40 X 44 
For the bigger kids please make them a minimum of 
57 X 44. We appreciate your help with this. 
  If you are hunting a new Free pattern, try the 
websites of www.projectlinus.org/patterns  and Quilt 
maker Magazine has supported Project Linus for 
several years, by designing a speciĜc quilt they 
offer free to anyone each year. There are archived 
patterns at their website.  
  Remember the work we do for our guild and our 
community enriches us and generations to come. 
 

Most Sincerely, Elizabeth 

Thank you for all the 
generous donations at 
the January 
meeting! We received 
100 shirts and 42 pairs 
of pants for the 
teens! We also received 
20 toothbrushes, soap, and other 
hygiene products. Thank you for all your 
generosity.! 
In February, we will be gathering 
underwear, socks, and bras. These items 
are on the urgent need list. All sizes are 
welcome.  
In the coming months, we will be gathering 
sheets (twin or queen) and towels. So keep 
an eye out on the clearance tables for good 
deals. Gently used items can also be 
donated, so clean out those items that are 
the wrong color or size! 
 

Thank you in advance for your generosity.  
Karen Raschio 
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Sunshine and Shadow 
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Celebrating YOU in February!!  
 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ όƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƻƭŘ ǳǎ ȅƻǳǊǎύ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ 
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ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŎ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀǎ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻǳǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜō ǘƻ ŀ ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳΗ  
Wǳǎǘ ŀ ōƛǊǘƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ 
ƳƻƴǘƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘΦ  

Upcoming 2020 Activities 
We have an exciting lineup for 2020! 

In April, Bodacious Big Thread Applique, 
Quilting & More with Susan Cleveland 
6 hours, hands-on workshop. 
Learn to stitch with heavy decorative threads 
through the machine's needle for 
appliqueing and quilting, to stuff 
applique, make prairie points with stitching 
and embellishments, use 
freezer paper for quilting 
designs and for designing an 
interestingly-shaped quilt ... 
while creating a precious 
little piece! Your choice of 
three patterns (available for 
purchase at workshop for $8-9). (Happy 
Daisy 9"x11", Joy In My Heart 9"x11", Hippie 
Daisies 11"x20") Sign up quick! 

Cactus Rose 
Spring 2020 Away Retreat  

Stephenville, TX! 
 

Sunday, March 29 ² Wednesday, April 1, 2020 
 
$100 Deposit ² Due February 11 @ Guild Meet-
ing 
$110 Balance ² Due March 10 @ Guild Meeting 
 
QGOA is offering an away retreat for the great 
price of $210 for a 3-night, 4 day retreat! Includ-
ed in this price is dinner the Ĝrst night and then 
full lunch and dinner with continental breakfast 
Monday and Tuesday, a great brunch on 
Wednesday morning. Check-in is no  
earlier than 10:00 am Sunday and a flexible 2pm 
checkout on Wednesday. 20 + occupancy, sign-
ups are going fast, don®t miss out!  
The signup form is available on 10 page of this 
newsletter! You may mail to me, Sherry Living-
ston (address in Membership Directory) or you 
may sign-up at the February and March QGOA 
guild meeting ² we will be at the front table 
(jumping up & down!). Checkout the retreat 
website for more details: 
www.cactusrosehideway.com 
Away Retreat Coordinators: Judy O®Polka & 
Sherry Livingston.  
(Entry form on page 10 of this newsletter) 
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[ƛƴŘŀ aŎvǳŜǊǊȅ 

aŀǊŎȅ aƻǊƎŀƴ 

A new decade is here and a good 

time to "clean" out any kits, 

projects, books, material gifts 

you received but will never use, 

rulers you have duplicates of, 

sets of  fat quarters, extra pin 

cushions, extra pins!!! I am 

collecting things for door prizes 

for the general guild meetings.  

Gayle Krengel  
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**Jane and Friends** 
�0�H�H�W�V���#���4�X�L�O�W���$�P�R�Q�J���)�U�L�H�Q�G�V 

�%�U�L�Q�J�������F�D�Q�V���R�I���I�R�R�G���I�R�U���W�K�H���)�R�R�G���3�D�Q�W�U�\ 
���Q�G���0�R�Q�G�D�\���R�I���W�K�H���0�R�Q�W�K���������������D�P-�����S�P 

�&�R�Q�W�D�F�W�������6�K�H�U�U�\���/�L�Y�L�Q�J�V�W�R�Q�� 
 

**Felted Wool Gathering** 
�0�H�H�W�V���#���4�X�L�O�W���$�P�R�Q�J���)�U�L�H�Q�G�V�� 

�%�U�L�Q�J�������F�D�Q�V���R�I���I�R�R�G���I�R�U���W�K�H���)�R�R�G���3�D�Q�W�U�\ 
���W�K���0�R�Q�G�D�\���R�I���W�K�H���P�R�Q�W�K�������������D�P�� 
�1�R���L�Q�V�W�U�X�F�W�R�U�V���R�U���V�S�H�F�L�I�L�F���S�U�R�M�H�F�W�V�� 

�&�R�Q�W�D�F�W�����*�D�\�O�H���/�D�F�H�U�G�D 
 

**The Sewcial Bee**  
���W�K���7�X�H�V�G�D�\���R�I���H�D�F�K���P�R�Q�W�K���������������S�P�� 

�������������5�L�G�J�H�Z�R�R�G���7�H�U�U�D�F�H���������������� 
�&�R�Q�W�D�F�W�����.�D�U�H�Q���5�D�V�F�K�L�R 

 

**Friendship Stitchers** 
�0�H�H�W�V���W�K�H�����V�W���	�����U�G���7�K�X�U�V�G�D�\�V���������������D�P���D�W�� 

�)�L�U�V�W���&�K�U�L�V�W�L�D�Q���&�K�X�U�F�K�� 
�&�R�Q�W�D�F�W�����+�H�O�J�D���6�P�L�W�K 

 

**Etcetera** 
�0�H�H�W�V���#���4�X�L�O�W���$�P�R�Q�J���)�U�L�H�Q�G�V 

�%�U�L�Q�J�������F�D�Q�V���R�I���I�R�R�G���I�R�U���W�K�H���)�R�R�G���3�D�Q�W�U�\ 
���V�W���7�K�X�U�V�G�D�\���R�I���W�K�H���P�R�Q�W�K�����S�P�� 

�&�R�Q�W�D�F�W���������'�H�Q�Q�\���&�R�U�Q�H�W�W 
 

**The Piecemakers** 
�0�H�H�W�V���#���%�R�E���'�X�Q�F�D�Q���&�R�P�P�X�Q�L�W�\���&�H�Q�W�H�U�� 

���Q�G���	�����W�K���7�K�X�U�V�G�D�\�V�������S�P���W�R���������S�P�� 
�&�R�Q�W�D�F�W�����'�H�E�U�D���:�D�U�H����������������-������-���������� 

 

**My Featherweight ** 
�0�H�H�W�V���#���4�X�L�O�W���$�P�R�Q�J���)�U�L�H�Q�G�V�� 

�%�U�L�Q�J�������F�D�Q�V���R�I���I�R�R�G���I�R�U���W�K�H���)�R�R�G���3�D�Q�W�U�\ 
���U�G���)�U�L�G�D�\���R�I���W�K�H���P�R�Q�W�K�������D�P 

�&�R�Q�W�D�F�W�����'�H�E�E�L�H���%�R�L�F�H�� 

�7�K�H���6�H�Z�F�L�D�O���%�H�H�� 

  Come enjoy a cup of tea while we work 
on personal projects. All ability levels 
welcome. This group is a great 
opportunity to get to know others, and we 
encourage newer guild members to 
attend.  

  We will be meeting the 4th Tuesday of 
each month at 6:30 pm at the home of 
Karen Raschio in North Arlington, 1133 
Ridgewood Terrace, 76012. Get 
acquainted with other quilters. Bring a 
project. Bring show and tell. For more 
information, contact Karen at 682-808-
8770 or kraschio@gmail.com 

QGOA®s 2020 Donation Quilt 
F̄riends in My Garden° 

83° X 91° 
  
Remember raffle quilt ticket sales are one of 
the major fundraising projects that makes it 
possible for our members to continue to 
enjoy quality speakers, classes, community 
outreach programs, and a free library with 
current editions and authors. Get your tickets 
from Amy Steinert or Susan FitzGerald. 


